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Fulfen Primary School

Rugeley Road

BURNTWOOD

Staffordshire

WS7 9BJ

Telephone:  01543 226070
E-mail: Office@fulfen.staffs.sch.uk
Headteacher: Miss Jane Davies  
Dear Parents/Carers,

I write to pass on the latest Government advice concerning Coronavirus.

Government advice issued last week (12th March 2020) states that schools will remain open until further notice, however the following procedures concerning self-isolation are to be put in place with immediate effect: 
1. Please do not send your child into school if they have a temperature (37.8°C or above). Children developing a temperature during the school day will be sent home with immediate collection please. Those children who have/ or have had a high temperature should remain at home for 7 days even if the symptoms subside. 

2. Please do not bring your child in if they have a persistent, repeated cough or develop a new cough. Children should stay at home for 7 days even if the symptoms subside. 

At Fulfen Primary School we will support parents in making the decision to self-isolate if this deemed appropriate for the children by parents or medical professionals. However, unless children have a high temperature or a new continuous cough, there is no need to stay at home (self-isolate). Parents will need to make this decision for themselves, if they feel this is appropriate, reflecting the government’s advice. We will continue to promote pupil attendance at school for all those who do not display symptoms. 
Current Staffordshire County Council guidance to schools for the Covid-19 outbreak states that: “Parents remain responsible for ensuring that children attend school when it is open. Whilst recognising the anxieties that some parents may have, if a parent simply keeps their child off school without a valid reason then the head teacher will record the absence as unauthorised.” 
We do appreciate that these measures may cause some inconvenience to parents, but during this situation we have to follow Government advice, safeguarding all our children, families and staff. 
We will ensure that we keep you up to date with any changes or new information throughout this developing situation in the coming days and weeks. 

Yours sincerely,

Miss Davies
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